
DRAFT ADOPTED RECS from PTTP agenda item 7.2

1. SC14 agreed that continuing the tagging work is essential because of its importance in providing critical information for the assessments of tropical tuna stocks.

2. SC14 acknowledged the voluntary contributions from the Republic of Korea, European Union, Papua New Guinea, Australia, New Zealand and ISSF.  SC14 encouraged other CCMs and observer organisations to consider contributing to this important work. Further SC14 acknowledged the support of national fisheries administrations, observer programmes and the tuna fishing industry in assisting with the project, in particular in the recovery of recaptured tags.

3. SC14 recommended that the Commission support the PTTP work plan and associated budget for 2019 and the work plan and associated indicative budget for 2020-2021, noting that it includes consideration of the recent voluntary contribution from the Republic of Korea.

4. SC14 noted the advice of the Scientific Services Provider and the PTTP Steering Committee (WCPFC-SC14-RP-PTTP-01) that the availability and cost of suitable tuna fishing vessels to undertake tagging charters is subject to considerable uncertainty.  SC14 recommended that should available budget be insufficient or if a suitable pole-and-line vessel makes it impossible to conduct WP5 in 2019 as scheduled in the work plan, the Executive Director may authorize an amendment to the schedule such that CP14 be conducted in 2019 and WP5 be conducted in 2020.

5. SC14 also noted the advice of the Scientific Services Provider and the PTTP Steering Committee (WCPFC-SC14-RP-PTTP-01) that there is considerable uncertainty in the long-term sustainability of the tagging programme due to the escalating costs of vessel charter and limited availability of suitable vessels. SC14 therefore recommended that the Finance and Administration Committee and the Commission consider the proposed Project 83, in which it is proposed to assess the business case for the acquisition and operation of a dedicated research vessel for this purpose, with a view to realising cost-savings for the Commission over the long term.

* However one CCM did not consider that Project 83 was a scientific project and that it should be possibly proposed for funding under another more appropriate budget line.  

